
Madison-Grant United School Corporation
March 14, 2022 – Madison-Grant Conference Room– 7:00 p.m.

Minutes of the School Board Meeting

The Board of School Trustees of the Madison-Grant United School Corporation met for a School
Board Meeting on Monday, March 14, 2022 at 815 p.m. in the Madison-Grant Conference
Room, 11700S – E00W, Fairmount, Indiana 46928.
School Board Meetings are now open to the public. A virtual option to attend this meeting was
also available and a call in number was provided.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mrs. Mary Jo Brunt, who led the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Members present were: Mrs. Mary Jo Brunt, Dr. Katti Sneed, Mr. David Whybrew, Mr. Ronald
Stewart, and Mr. John Hanes.  Also in attendance: Dr. Scott Deetz, Superintendent, Assistant
Superintendent, Mr. Steve Vore, and Mr. Ben Mann, CFO.

Members absent:  Mrs. Amanda Kelich and Mr. Bruce Stanley.

Minutes of the Regular School Board Meeting and Madison-Grant Executive Session held on
Monday February 28, 2022 were approved upon a motion made by Mr. Stewart with a second
by Mr. Hanes.

Accounts payable checks 31953-32024 totaling $283,346.93, Voucher V501154  totaling
$6159.22 and payroll for March 4, 2022  totaling $278,096.90 making a grand total of
$570,603.05 were approved upon a motion by Dr. Sneed and seconded by Mr. Stewart.

The following personnel items were approved upon a motion by Dr. Sneed and seconded by Mr.
Hanes:

Recommendation:
● Jeff Fields            Jr. High Assistant Track Coach             Season:  2021-2022
● Kaycie Pyle          High School Volunteer Softball Coach   Season:  2021-2022
● Sara Caudell        Jr. High Volunteer Track Coach             Season:  2021-2022
● Nicole Dickerson   High School Sub Cook                        Anticipated Start Date:  03-15-2022
● Angie Ramirez      High School Sub Cook                        Anticipated Start Date:  03-29-2022
● Eric Sites             JV Baseball Coach                              Season:  2021-2022
● Jeff Price             Volunteer Golf Coach                          Season:  2021-2022 (Pending Background

Check)
● Jalen Martin         Volunteer High School Baseball Coach  Season:  2021-2022 (Pending Background

Check)
● Bob Mills             Volunteer JH Softball Coach                  Season:  2021-2022

Voluntary Transfer:
● Dawn Deckard     Effective:  03-08-2022
● Josh Hendrixson  Effective:  03-14-2022

Resignation:
● Melissa Salach       Effective:  03-11-2022
● Tyran Rodabaugh   Effective:  03-11-2022



The following Donation Requests were approved upon a motion by Mr. Stewart and seconded
by Mr. Hanes.

● Memorial Donations in Honor of Geraldine Freeze for Therapy Dog - Betsy & Michael Berstler
($100), Ronald & Susan Goltz ($100), Megan & Edward Grudzinski ($50), Thomas & Elizabeth
Kreuzman ($25), Galen Freeze ($100), Patricia Bryan ($20), Jeff & Diane Polson ($50), Adam &
Denise Kreuzman ($87), Cecilia Mencas ($100), Dana Huffman ($50), James & Stephanie Grothjan
($40), Chad & Sarah Jackson ($10), Kayla Stone ($50), and Traci & Jeffrey Goltz ($100).

● Fairmount Round Robins Donation in the amount of $1500 to Park Elementary sixth grade, used for
their field trip

● Gas City Moose Lodge would like to donate $1000 to the MG Athletic department for basic expenses
● Donations from Various Donors throughout Grant and Madison Counties for the Scholastic Awards

Banquet.

There were no Action Items on the agenda.

Mrs. Brunt asked if there were any miscellaneous items.

The first Miscellaneous Item was the Cash Flow update which was provided by Mr. Mann.

The Last Miscellaneous Item, Dr. Deetz presented Superintendent’s Updates.  Dr. Deetz
thanked the Board Members for attending the Scholastic Awards Banquet prior to the meeting.
To echo Senior Chad Harbert’s closing comments, students at Madison-Grant have
opportunities that others may not have in their high school, we are thankful for these
opportunities.  Dr. Deetz gave a shout out to Mr. Vore, we received information this past week
that we have been approved for the STEM Acceleration Grant.  This will be used for Teacher
and Staff development.  Lastly we have an update on the lighting project: Mr. Vore and Dr.
Deetz walked the area this afternoon and football lighting is ready to go for this week's track
meet.  The additional lights for Softball and Baseball are coming along nicely.

Mrs. Brunt asked if there were any members of the public wishing to speak.
There were no virtual attendees who wished to speak.
There were no attendees present who wished to speak.

Mrs. Brunt asked if there were any Board members wishing to speak.
Mrs. Brunt - Thank you to our Administration for arranging tonight so we (the School
Board) could all attend the Scholastic Awards Banquet as a group.  Our Jazz Band
sounded great and congratulations to all those award winners.  To Mr. Vore, thank you
and kudos to you for all your hard work on the STEM Acceleration Grant.  Thank you to
all our Teachers, Staff and Administrators for their support to our 3rd Graders during their
IREAD testing this past week.

Dr. Deetz announced the upcoming meetings at Madison-Grant as follows:
A.  April 11, 2022 – School Board Meeting at 7:00 p.m. held at Madison-Grant Conference Room
*****Building Tour of Park Elementary School at 5:30p.m. Public Welcome*****

B.   April 25, 2022 – School Board Meeting at 7:00 p.m. held at Madison-Grant Conference Room

A motion to adjourn the School Board Meeting was made by Mr. Stewart and seconded by Mr.
Hanes and approved by the Board. The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 p.m.
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